1. 
TROOP 243
July 29, 2004
Boy Scouts of America

Chartered by St. Barnabas Catholic Church

3044 Hikes Lane           Louisville, Ky  40220

Dear parents and friends of Troop 243, 

2. Our Troop celebrates its 35th anniversary this month.  Plan now to attend our anniversary celebration, read below for details of this event and other important events this month.
3. Troop Anniversary celebration and Court of Honor (distribution of awards):  On Sunday August 15 we will hold a celebration at Cave Hill Cemetery and Arboretum commemorating our troop’s 35th anniversary.  This is for the whole family.  We will start around 5 p.m. An optional tour of the Arboretum and cemetary will be available, beginning at 3:30 PM.  Please make every effort to attend this event.
Schedule:  This event will be held RAIN or SHINE
3:30 PM – Tour starts at the Administration Building
5:00 PM – Anniversary celebration begins, at the Administration Building.
5-6:30 PM – Games and social time.
6:30 – 7:30 PM – Dinner
7:30 PM Court of Honor, where those awards earned at summer camp, at Northern Tier and many other awards will be distributed.  Here is your action list:

· Every family should bring a large covered dish to share.  If your last name starts with the letter A through L, bring a vegetable, or a salad.  M through Z, bring a dessert.  The Troop will supply hamburgers, hot-dogs, buns, condiments, plates, cups and eating utensils.
Bring 1 or 2, 2-liter soft drinks 

· Bring enough lawn chairs for your family.

· Your son should RSVP to his patrol leader.  Let the patrol leader know how many adults, and how many children will be attending the tour and how many will be attending the dinner.  Each patrol leader will need to report their patrol’s expected attendance.


4. On Saturday August 28, our scoutmaster, Jerry Zimmerer will be conducting a training workshop for our scouts.  As adult leaders, one of our primary tasks is to train scouts so they can run the program. Invitations to this workshop will be sent shortly.  Please encourage your son to attend this event.


5. Every year we award a “Distinguished Scout Award”, in memory of Mark Zimmerer.  A nomination form was enclosed in last month’s letter.  If you have not done so, please nominate someone immediately and send it to the address on the form.  Award criteria are listed on the form.


6. Camping Trip -  For this month’s camping trip we will be camping on the grounds of St. Joseph’s Children’s Home, visiting another site of significance to our Catholic Heritage.  Permission slips should be turned in by August 18.  This trip is sponsored by the Archdiocese of Louisville Catholic Committee on Scouting.  It is called the “Flaget Trail”, in honor of the first bishop of Kentucky, Benedict Joseph Flaget.

7. David Cassin – Eagle Court of Honor – Troop 243 is proud of its newest Eagle Scout.  Congratulations David Cassin!  Please join David’s family, friends and Troop 243 in honoring David at an Eagle Court of Honor to be held Sunday August 29, at 2 PM, in the St. Barnabas School cafeteria.

8. Troop Meetings – Wednesdays.  All of the troop meetings this month will be held at St. Barnabas.

Aug 4, 7 PM – Meeting at St. Barnabas

Aug 11 – No Troop Meeting this week.

Aug 14 – Annual Troop Program Planning.  All patrol leaders, leadership patrol members and any scout interested in laying out the plans for the coming year should plan to attend.  Mr. Zimmerer will be finalizing the time / place and notifying the scouts.
Aug 18, 7 PM  – Meeting at St. Barnabas
9. Aug 25, 7 PM  – Meeting at St. Barnabas


10. St. Barnabas Picnic – St. Barnabas’ picnic committee wanted me to pass along a big “THANK YOU” to our troop.  We directed traffic in the worst of conditions.  Also, we loaned out our lanterns for temporary lighting until electricity was reconnected.  Most importantly, we supplied a great majority of the manpower for set-up and clean up.  They really appreciated everything


11. Northern Tier.  Twenty-one of our scouts and leaders had a terrific experience at Atikokan Canoe Base at the end of July.  Congratulations to all for making it! 



Yours in Scouting,  

Frank Hulsman

12. Assistant Scoutmaster
The mission of Boy Scout Troop 243 is to prepare young men to make ethical choices based on the values in the Scout Oath and Law and to develop skilled leaders who encourage others to do the same.


